## Steven Sepe

From:
Jake Bessette <jbessette76@gmail.com>
Sent:
Saturday, February 22, 2025 2:29 PM
House Health and Human Services Committee

Cc: Rep. Baginski, Jacquelyn M.; policastrogroup@gmail.com

Subject: Strong Support for Bill H-5351

Dear Clerk Sepe,

I am writing to express my strong support for Bill H-5351. This bill is critically important not just for my family, but for so many others who rely on the stability and services provided by organizations like Citrine Associates.

My wife is a dedicated employee at Citrine Associates, where she works tirelessly to support individuals and families in need. If this bill does not pass, it could jeopardize her job, disrupt the vital services she helps provide, and put unnecessary strain on our household. Her work is more than just a job—it's a passion, a commitment to the well-being of our community, and a source of financial security for our family.

Passing this bill ensures that professionals like my wife can continue making a difference while providing for their loved ones. Losing this stability would not only impact us personally but would also create gaps in essential services for many Rhode Island residents.

Lurge you to support and advance Bill H-5351. Our families, our communities, and our workforce depend on it.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Jake Bessette

393 Lippitt Ave,

Cumberland, RI 02864

401-556-7979

Sent from my iPhone